Date: April 28, 2016

From: Thomas Smithson, President Region 12

To : Gary Haskett, President Sierra Nevada Unit of WBCCI
9375 Fleetwood Dr.

Reno NV 89506

Subject: Suspension of Sierra Nevada Unit of WBCCI Charter
Dear Mr. Haskett,

Since 2007 the Constitution and Bylaws Committee of WBCCI has been asking your Unit to
comply with Article VI, Sec. 2 of the International Bylaws; submission and approval by the
Committee of your Units constitution and bylaws. To date an approved copy of those
documents has not been provided.

Article VI Sec. 2 requires all Units, chartered by WBCCi, to have a current an approved copy
of their governing documents on file at the central office of WBCCI. Also, that the documents
be reviewed and approved by the Unit membership every five years and resubmitted to the
central office for approval of any possible changes. The last submitted and approved
document of the Sierra Nevada Unit was from 2002.

WBCCI is a 501 (C) 7 organization and your Unit operates under the Internal Revenue
authorization of this tax exempt status with a charter issued by WBCCI. Certain conditions of
supervision by the chartering organization must be adhered to maintain the status. The
submission and approval of the governing documents of the Unit by the Constitution and
Bylaws Committee of WBCCI is one of those conditions.

The Sierra Nevada Unit of WBCCI by not providing governing documents approved by the
parent organization places the tax status of the organization in possible jeopardy. As your Unit,
which has been given many opportunities to provide such documents, has not done so the
International Board of Trustees are being asked to suspend the charter of the Sierra Nevada
Unit of WBCCI until such time as approved documents are provided. A copy of the motion for
suspension is included with this letter.

Sinc;rely, ﬁ

Thomas Smithson, President Region 12

CC: CBL Committee, IP & IVP’s, Members SNU



